
 

Inspiring each other to succeed & exceed! 

School Council Minutes 16/5/17 

Members present: 

Y1  Scarlett and Jacob Y2 Danielle and Connor Y3  Jack and Grace, Y4  Buddy and Ruby 
Y5  Kyle M Y6  Ben and Joey 
Staff: Mr Ward 

Matters Arising: 

Family challenges – New idea proposed. 
 
You get 1 point for taking part in the family challenge. 

 If you get 6 points you get a prize. 

 If you get 5 points you get a prize. 

 If you get 4 points you get a prize. 

 If you get 3 points you get a prize. 

 If you get 2 points you get a prize. 

 If you get 1 points you get a prize. 
The prizes are given at the end of the year. The prize 

gets better the more points you have. 

Each half term, those who took part would get an extra 
play time. 
 
KS2 School Councillors are to create a tally as to what 

the children prefer in their classes. 

Every class voted for the new system. 

The new system will be implemented at the start of the next 

academic year in September. 

Order more sport equipment for break time activities 
with Mr Mather. 

These have been ordered but not delivered. 

School Councillors want something to represent that 
they are in their house team. 

Mr Ward spoke to Mrs O about the possibility of different coloured 

polo shirts for the school uniform. 

New suggestion was for the coloured t-shirts to be a part of the PE 

kit. 

Mr Ward to buy PE t-shirts for after half term to see what they look 

like as part of the school uniform. 

Agenda Item Actions 

Discuss new ideas that the School Councillors have 
gathered from the post box. 
Ideas from the box this week: 

 Healthier food for lunch. 

 More water fountains. 

Possibility of a water fountain in the hall. Children do not need to go 
outside of the hall when in PE, doesn’t disturb lessons. 
Children would not need to walk through the school halls barefoot 
during PE lessons. 
Kyle F to speak to Mrs O regarding this idea. 

Music Tuition for next year: 
Options are: 

 Strings (violin, cello, double bass) 

 Brass (trumpet, cornet, tenor horn, euphonium, 
trombone) 

 Woodwind (flute, clarinet, saxophone) 

 Percussion (samba drums, African drumming, 
classroom percussion) 

 Guitar and Ukulele 

 Keyboard 

Guitars and Ukuleles were a popular option with the school 
councillors. 
Year 4’s will be given a voting sheet for their class to vote for what 
they would like to do next year. 

Refresher assembly to inform the children of Delph 
Side as to what is appropriate to put in the school 
council post box. 

Mr Ward to do a school council assembly about what to put into the 
school council post box after half term. 

 


